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In the Hinchinbrook Shire, we are always looking for ways to build on what we have in a sustainable 
way.  We are always being told about our wonderful natural environment and what we must to 
protect it, even when it impacts on the economic viability of our primary industries.  If governments 
are going to regulate to restrict our farming practices, they must do more to help our communities 
grow, with new initiatives that sustain existing jobs and create new jobs for the Hinchinbrook Shire. 
 
It was a sad occasion when Lucinda Point State School closed in 2008 after 112 years.  With 
enrolments down to just three students, it was difficult to justify the school remaining open.  At the 
time, I called on the State Government not to just sell the land, but to establish an Environmental 
Education and Research Centre.  I want to raise this issue again for discussion and believe the 
Hinchinbrook Shire deserves an opportunity like this one.      
 
Lucinda is the gateway to the southern end of the Hinchinbrook channel and has access to 
rainforest, estuarine, coastal, island and reef environments.  The former Lucinda Point State School 
site is large enough to accommodate the necessary infrastructure to establish such a facility.  With all 
of our environmental credentials, I can’t see why the Hinchinbrook Shire shouldn’t be home to a first 
class Environmental Education and Research Centre.      
 
Existing Outdoor and Environmental Education Centres operated by Education Queensland promote, 
develop and deliver outdoor and environmental education programs for primary and secondary 
school students and the wider community and provide professional development for teachers.  The 
development of an Environmental Education and Research Centre on the old Lucinda Point State 
School site would carry on the tradition of this being a place of teaching and learning.    
 
In addition to the State Government through Education Queensland, I would like to see tertiary 
institutions and research organisations, such as James Cook University, the Australian Institute of 
Marine Science, the CSIRO and the Great Barrier Reef Marine Park Authority, approached to 
become partners to establish and develop an Environmental Education and Research Centre at 
Lucinda.  All of these players ought to jump at the chance to be able to do work in this unique area.  
 
Importantly, I believe this new facility would need to focus on finding solutions to the difficulties faced 
by communities like the Hinchinbrook Shire, that are asked to carry the burden of ever increasing 
and expanding environmental regulation in the name of conservation, demanded by the wider 
Queensland and Australian public.  Our primary industries need to be supported with new technology 
and innovation that mean we can increase production and returns in a sustainable way. 
 
The possibilities for collaboration with existing agencies supporting our primary industries sector, 
such as the Herbert Resource Information Centre, BSES Ltd and Herbert Cane Productivity Services 
Ltd, would be beneficial and create a link between our existing and our new economic interests.             


